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1. On 14 March ComReg published Information Notice 23/24 (‘the IN’) relating to 
ComReg’s very significant concerns with a discount scheme (‘the Scheme’) that 
had been proposed by Eircom (‘the Notification’) and which Eircom had informed 
Industry of on 19 January under “CRD 967 - FTTH Tariff Structure Review" (‘CRD-
967’) in advance of notifying ComReg. 

2. ComReg, having considered Eircom’s Notification, was of the view that the Scheme 
did not meet the requirements set out in ComReg Decisions D10/181 and D11/182 
and raises significant concerns as regards the impact it would have on investments 
and competition and, accordingly, should not be put into effect. 

3. The IN also explained that ComReg had sought confirmation from Eircom that 
Eircom would not proceed to publish and implement the Scheme. 

4. On 15 March ComReg received confirmation from Eircom that Eircom does not 
intend to publish the proposed Scheme.  
 

5. ComReg wrote to Eircom on 16 March and asked that CRD-967 be withdrawn in 
order to end any uncertainty for Industry that has arisen since its publication in 
January. 

 

 

 
1 ComReg Decision D10/18 (ComReg 18/94) of 19 November 2018. 
2 ComReg Decision D11/18 (ComReg 18/95) of 19 November 2018. 

https://www.comreg.ie/media/2023/03/ComReg-2324.pdf
https://www.comreg.ie/media/dlm_uploads/2018/11/ComReg-1894.pdf
https://www.comreg.ie/media/dlm_uploads/2018/11/ComReg-1895.pdf

